CITY OF ELSBERRY

TOWN HALL MEETING, REGULAR/CLOSED SESSION 

 MARCH 31, 2016

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:30 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Aldermen Harper, Aldermen Hartley, Aldermen Kinion, Alderman Rockwell, Aldermen Talbot, and City Clerk Sharon Kakouris, Aldermen Steele was absent.  Also present were Marshall Suddarth and Tony Sneed of Alliance Water Resources, City Attorney Rob Guinness, Steve Goehl from D. A. Davidson, Paul Mueller from DNR and Ken Woods from MECO.
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  Roll call deemed a quorum present.
The purpose of the Town Hall Meeting is to give a better understanding of the Bond Issue which will be on Tuesday’s ballot.  The gentlemen that are here can help explain why we are asking for the bond issue and how to finance it.

Paul Mueller with DNR stated that new standards are in place and that is why the systems need to be upgraded.  At this time Lost Creek has been classified a stream, which means when the permits renew we will have the meet the requirements for the ammonia content in the water, increase in the disinfection, and the E.coli, which at this time the city could not meet.  This bond issue needs to pass so the funds are available to do the upgrades needed so that the city will meet all requirements.  If the city does not comply then we could face penalties of up to $10,000.00 per day.

Aldermen Hartley asked about funding through DNR.  Mr. Mueller stated that we do not meet the requirement, due to the 2% of median household income to finance and support infrastructure through the SRF and some grants.  Bonds are running at about 2%.

Aldermen Kinion wanted to clarify that this is not due to any neglect on the city’s part, that the new requirements from DNR and EPA regulations for treatment plant is the reason for the upgrades that have to be made.  Mr. Mueller stated that this is true.  If you are going to do the updates do them now and then you add onto them as you need to.
Steve Goehl from D A Davidson  stated that every community is getting hit with the same problems that Elsberry has.  Grant funds that fund 100% are gone unless there is the 2% median household income.  Bonds will only be what you absolutely need.  If you pass a bond issue for $5 million and you don’t use all of it, you only pay on what you use.
Revenue Bonds must pass by 50% +1.  Bonds are low interest loans at 1.3% to 2.2% fixed for 20 years.  USDA funds are for 35 years with interest rates from 1.75 to 2.25% which are fixed rates. If the bond issue does not pass then the city can go for Certificates of Participation and private loans.  The interest rates on these are as high as 3% to 4% which are at least 2% higher.
Getting money from USDA will save because you don’t need a Financial Advisor such as Steve Goehl.

Ken Woods from Meco stated the city has been working on these projects for about 7 years.  What Paul and Steve are saying is very right.  The projects have been amended 6 times since 2009.

Mr. Woods stated that the approval of this bond issue is important to get the lower interest rates.  Before the project can even start the following will be needed: 1) Letter of Condition filled out, 2) Financial Feasibility Study and 3) A Sewer Financial Feasibility Study.

Aldermen Kinion states that the project is going to cost $4.2 million and that is why we are asking for $7million.  Rural Development likes for you to ask for twice the amount of the project.
Mike Short asked why this was being brought to the public’s attention only 6 days prior to the election.  Aldermen Harper stated that we wanted to make sure it would stay fresh in the minds of the public when they went to vote.

Sonny Taylor asked if the bond issue failed would the city go out and obtain private funding.  Aldermen Kinion stated that we would continue to go for the bond issue, if it doesn’t win this time it will be placed on the August ballot.
At this time the Town Hall meeting was closed.

Open Session called to order at 7:50 PM.

Marshall Suddarth stated that after the meeting last month he received another bid for the valve that had been approved for $1,750, his new bid is for $1,190 which would save $560.00.

A motion was made to switch ordering the valve at the new price of $1,190, motion was made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Harper, with the votes as follows:


AYES- Kinion, Rockwell, Talbot, Harper, Hartley

NAYS- None

ABSENT- Steele
 

Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
A motion to go into closed session under RSMo 610.021 (l) Legal Action, causes of action, litigation or confidential or privileged communications with its attorney, (13) Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings or records pertaining to employees, and (14) records which are protected from disclosure by law, motion made by Aldermen Rockwell, seconded by Aldermen Harper, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Rockwell, Talbot, Harper, Hartley, Kinion 

NAYS- None

ABSENT-Steele
 

Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
ACTIONS TAKEN IN CLOSED SESSION
There was discussion on the Police Station Lease.  There are 2 items which Rob Guinness would like to get changed.  He will work in this and have it ready by the next meeting.
No Votes were taken.

A motion was made to adjourn closed session, motion made by Aldermen Talbot, seconded by Aldermen Rockwell, with the vote as follows:


AYES- Talbot, Harper, Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell

NAYS- None

ABSENT- Steele 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
A motion was made to adjourn, motion made by Aldermen Kinion, seconded by Aldermen Hartley, with the vote as follows:


AYES-Talbot. Harper, Hartley, Kinion, Rockwell

NAYS-None

ABSENT-Steele 


Motion carried with 5 ayes, 0 nays, 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:06 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon K. Kakouris

City Clerk

